
 

 

April 21, 2023 
 
Dear Property Owner, 
 
On behalf of the Klamath River Renewal Corpora>on (Renewal Corpora>on), I write regarding 
the need for removal of docks on Copco Reservoir by October 30, 2023. Our records indicate 
that you currently have such a dock.   
 
On November 17, 2022, the Federal Energy Regulatory Commission (FERC) issued a License 
Surrender Order for the Lower Klamath Project (FERC no. 14803). FERC authorized the 
deconstruc>on of the J.C. Boyle Dam, Copco No. 1 and 2 Dams, Iron Gate Dam, the 
powerhouses, and related facili>es. FERC also authorized habitat restora>on within the 
reservoir footprints and other loca>ons. On December 1, 2022, the Renewal Corpora>on along 
with the States of California and Oregon accepted license transfer from PacifiCorp. On that date, 
the Renewal Corpora>on became the owner of the Project lands, including those lands 
underneath Copco Reservoir and docks.  
 
As required in the License Surrender Order, the Renewal Corpora>on will begin drawdown of 
Copco Reservoir on or about January 1, 2024. In prepara>on for that, all docks on Copco 
Reservoir must be removed by October 30, 2023, so as to avoid the significant risks to public 
safety associated with docks becoming unmoored during drawdown.     
 
If you do not want to retain your dock structure or materials, please contact us and the Renewal 
Corpora>on will remove and dispose of your dock without any cost to you. If you would like to 
keep your dock structure or any of its materials, please remove your dock from the reservoir by 
October 30, 2023, placing materials above the ordinary high-water mark of the reservoir on 
your private property. As licensee, the Renewal Corpora>on will be required to remove and 
dispose of any docks that remain on Copco Reservoir aYer October 30, 2023, and there will not 
be an opportunity for property owners to retrieve the materials. 
 
Please contact the Renewal Corpora>on directly at info@klamathrenewal.org or 510-560-5079 
if you prefer for the Renewal Corpora>on to remove and dispose of your dock.  
 
Best, 

 
Laura Hazle_ 
Chief Opera>ons Officer 
Klamath River Renewal Corpora>on 


